April 12, 1932. Dr. Thomas H. Clark, Peter Redpath Museum. McGill University. My dear Dr. Clark. Let me thank you sincerely for your letter of April 5th regarding the read justment of salaries which we have found necessary. I was, of course, much depressed over the necessity for cutting the salaries at McCill, but the splendid spirit of members of the staff, who have assured me of their loyalty and support during this trying time, has greatly cheered me, and I feel, too, that this may be made an opportunity for us all to put our best efforts forth and to work harder than ever for the future of the University. With kindest regards, I am. Ever yours faithfully, Principal.